






privacy, diversity and inclusion. In this instance, the release of documents may create 

a market expectation that any employee record can be requested and obtained, 

regardless of the circumstances, and made public. 

The disclosure of personal and confidential employee information Like that contained 

in the documents is Likely to dissuade individuals from joining the ABC and 

discourage current employees from remaining with the ABC. 

This will undermine the ABC's ability to compete for staff in an already competitive 

market, and in turn inhibit its ability to fulfil its charter commitments at a high Level, 

which is not in the public interest. 

Redacting the documents 

To point 2 above, the ABC makes the following submissions. 

As the subject of the question on notice is already in the public domain, redacting 

identifying information from the documents would not be effective in deidentifying 

the private and confidential information contained in the documents. Further, the 

documents are fundamentally about the management of personnel and cannot be 

meaningfully redacted to protect against the specific harms outlined above. 

Accordingly, the ABC does not believe it is possible to redact the documents in a way 

that would enable them to be disclosed. 

Finally, although the documents might be of interest to members of the public, the 

ABC contends that disclosure of the documents is not in the public interest, 

especially in circumstances where the outcome of the code of conduct matter is 

already on the public record. Disclosure of the documents would not further 

elucidate the issue but may expose the individual to harm which the ABC as an 

employer has a duty to protect against. 

We hope this is of assistance to the committee and thank you again for the 

opportunity to outline the concerns of the ABC. 

Yours sincerely 

David Anderson 

Managing Director 
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